
 
City of Missoula, Montana 

Item to be Referred to City Council Committee 
 

Committee:  Public Works 
 
Item:  Professional Services Agreement with IMEG for Eaton Street 

Infrastructure Project 
 
Date:   July 12, 2021 
 
Sponsor(s):  Mark Todorovich 
 
Prepared by: Ashley Strayer 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☐ Ward 1 

☐ Ward 2 

☐ Ward 3 

 

☐ All Wards 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☒ Ward 6 

 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
Approve a Professional Services Agreement with IMEG for consulting services on the Eaton 
Street Infrastructure Project from S. 7th Street to South Ave. 
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council:  Approve and authorize the Mayor to sign a Professional Services 
Agreement with IMEG for consulting services on Eaton Street Infrastructure Project from 7th 
Street to South Ave at the cost not to exceed $92,965.00. 
 
Timeline: 
Referral to committee: July 12, 2021 
Committee discussion: July 14, 2021 
Council action (or sets hearing): July 19, 2021 
Public Hearing: N/A 
Deadline: N/A 
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
Eaton Street is classified as a collector street.  Also, Eaton is a transit street with several bus 
stops along this project.  This Eaton Street project ranks number 8th out of 90 CIP projects. Eaton 
has high traffic volumes and its crash history includes serious injuries.  
 
The project includes constructing curb and sidewalk where none exists, constructing curb bulb 
outs at certain intersections, constructing one sidewalk bridge and constructing culvert extensions 
at irrigation ditch sidewalk crossings. 
 
Through the Public Works and Mobility SOQ from a couple months ago we selected five 
consultant firms to complete transportation projects. IMEG was one of these five firms.  We 
selected IMEG from this list because of their previous work on City projects in this area.   
 
Financial Implications: 
$92,965.00 from Transportation Impact Fees 
Links to external websites: N/A 
 



 


